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Friday 10th November 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I hope you all have had a lovely half term holiday. All the children have arrived back in school rested 
and ready to learn which is great to see! 
 
Open Evening for Prospective Parents in Reception 
 
This week we had lots of parents attending our open morning on Wednesday. Our Open Evening for 
prospective Reception parents looking for a place for September 2024 takes place next Wednesday 
15th November 6-7pm. If you know any parents who might be interested in a place for their child, 
please can you pass the message on.  Thank you! 
 
 
Individual School Photographs 
 
The school photographer will be in school next Tuesday 14th November to take individual school 
photographs. If you would like a family photograph with younger siblings, you can come to the office 
from 8:30am to have this taken in the school hall. 
 
Anti-Bullying Week 
 
Next week is anti-bullying week. The theme this year is Make a Noise about Bullying. The week will 
start with a special assembly from Rebecca Knowles, the School’s Wellbeing Champion and PCSO 
and there will be special assemblies each day led by the School Council. 
 
Children in Need (Friday 17th November) 
 
To mark the end of anti-bullying week and to raise money for BBC Children in Need, we would like 
children to come to school dressed in spots next Friday 17th November for The Great SPOTacular or 
Children in Need accessories. Suggested donation would be £1 per child.  
 
Trips 
 
We have lots of trips coming up this half term. Please see the Dates for the Diary at the bottom of 
the Newsletter. Please could parents ensure that you give permission for the visit well in advance of 
the trip taking place. Thank you! 
 
Peace Museum Visit to Year 6 
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As part of their History topic on World War 1, Year 6 were visited this week by the Peace Museum. 

Liz Costello the workshop facilitator said, 'Thank you for welcoming me to your class yesterday. It 
was a pleasure to work with your class; please could you let them know that they were a credit 
to themselves and their school.' Thank you also to all the children in Year 6 who have been 
selling poppies, badges, snap bands etc. to raise money for the British Legion throughout the 
week ready for Remembrance Day. 
 

              

 
 
Good Work Assembly 
 
The following children received certificates in Good Work Assembly today: Cole and Emmie (Rec), 
Maya and Khadizha (Year 1), Malik and Ibrahim (Year 2), Inayah and Charlie (Year 5), Seb and 
Shariyah (Year 6). The whole of Year 4 received a certificate today for their very mature and sensible 
attitude at swimming this week. Well done everyone! 
 
Attendance 
 
This week we have had had very good attendance in school with 96.2% with Year 3 winning 
Attendance Ted with superb attendance of 98.77%. Here is a reminder of our day to day procedures. 
 



 

 
 
 
 
Clubs 
 
Just a reminder that Cricket Club has now finished until next year. Our football clubs will take place 
next week but will then finish until next week due to the lack of light after school. We still have lots 
of places in our Samba Band club which takes place on Wednesdays after school. If your child is 
interested in joining the Samba Band Club, please can you let either your child’s teacher or myself 
know. 
 
Year 1 Hearing Check 
 
The nurses will be in school next Thursday 16th November to carry out the hearing check with Year 1. 
All Year 1 parents will have received information about the check through Parentmail. 
 
Have a lovely weekend! Please do not hesitate to contact me at 
a.houldsworth@springbankprimary.org if you have any questions or queries. 
 

Amy Houldsworth 

Acting Head of School 
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Training Days for this year 

Monday 8th January 2024 

Monday 3rd June 2024 

 

Dates for This Half Term 

Monday 13th November Year 5 Planetarium 1pm 

Tuesday 14th November School Photographs 

Wednesday 15th November Open Evening for prospective Reception parents 6pm 

Friday 17th November Year 6 visit to Lotherton Hall (World War 1) 

Wednesday 22nd November Year 4 Trip to Veolia Recycling Facility 

Thursday 23rd November Premier League Primary Stars Football Tournament Year 5/6 Girls 

Thursday 30th November and Friday 1st December D-Side Internet Safety 

Thursday 7th December Jolly Christmas Postman Workshop for Reception 

Saturday 9th December Spring Bank Winter Fair 12-2pm 

Tuesday 12th December Year 1 Toys Workshop 

Tuesday 12th December Samuel Pepys Theatre Visit to Year 2 

Tuesday 12th December Flu Immunisations 

Thursday 14th December Weight and Vision Check Reception and Year 6 

Tuesday 19th December Years 1-6 Christmas Performance 2:15pm 

Wednesday 20th December Reception Nativity 9:15am 

Wednesday 20th December Years 1-6 Christmas Performance 2:15pm 

Friday 22nd December Autumn Term ends 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 

 



 


